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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE

ST ALBANS GROUP OF AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL

HELD ON WEDNESDAY MARCH 12, 2014
www.amnesty.org.uk/stalbans
1.
PRESENT:  Louise Chick, David Dickson, Sue Fakes, Sue Grieve, Maureen Huckle, Judy Jacques, Katharine Mears, Mir Shafi, Karla Siswick, Peter Smith  (Secretary), Louise Strange, Emmylou Walters, Penny Williams (Chair), Stephen Young..
Apologies for Absence: Mike Bennett,  Jon Holden, Debbie Maya, Jackie Seaton 
Eleanor Radford has moved into London and won't be attending our meetings, but hopes to join an Amnesty Group in London. We send our best wishes to her, as also again to Roseanne, who has also moved away. 
2.       FINANCES AND FUNDRAISING:
..... Our charity preview of Shaw's Arms and the Man takes place at the Abbey Theatre on June 17th. Please book the date! Tickets (£10) from Penny. Please see slip with these Minutes. Tickets may be available at our April meeting.
.....Penny gave advance notice that she will be away on the day of market stall and street collection, Saturday November 22, 2014, and though she will do the preparatory work, someone will be needed on the day to set up the stall, act as reserve should anyone be unable to man the stall at their chosen slot and strip the stall and count the money at the end of the day. Karla said she would help set up.
.... Group subscriptions are due for those still unpaid. See the slip in these minutes. Please note:
we only expect a subscription if you decide to stay with the Group.
3.        CAMPAIGNS:

CASA:  Peter introduced two actions for Honduras. 
.... We write to the new President of Honduras about the threats against the NGO  COFADEH (Committee of the Relatives of the Detained and Disappeared in Honduras.) We have written several times before about COFADEH and other Honduran human rights defenders (HRDs).

We ask for an independent, thorough and impartial investigation into the threats and that those      responsible be brought to justice.

.... In January this year we wrote to the authorities about the killing of the journalist Juan Carlos Argeñal.  In the months prior to the killing he had reported about corruption in local government. His brother  Mario Argeñal  has given several interviews to the national media linking his brother's exposure of corruption in local government to his killing. Mario has himself now been threatened and we ask for protection for him and his family.

Afghan  Womens' Rights:
Katharine, who looks after this campaign, has received a campaign update. She reported briefly that our Government has made Afghan womens' rights a priority for the involvement of our Department for International Development (DfID) in Afghanistan. Violence against women is widespread and there have been attacks over the last 6 months on 9 high-profile Afghan women, including the murder of 4 policewomen, a pregnant teacher, an author and a local government worker. Killing women is easy in Afghanistan as it is done with impunity. Katharine hopes to do a photo action about the campaign at a future meeting.
Death Penalty: 
Emmylou, who has kindly agreed to succeed Roseanne as Group death penalty campaign co-ordinator, introduced 2 actions, both referring to Texas.
Texas, USA:  Ray Jasper and Anthony Doyle were only just 18 when they committed their crimes. Had they been a few months younger, USA law would have prohibited their death sentences. The US Supreme Court noted in this context in 2005 that 'the qualities that distinguish juveniles from adults do not disappear when an individual turns 18.' There was a concern with Ray Jasper that he was an African American but was tried in front of a jury that included no African Americans. With Anthony Doyle there is evidence that his immaturity may have been exacerbated by neurological impairments such as ADHD (Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder)  and a depressive disorder that would have impaired his decision making ability.
[Sadly, subsequent to our  meeting, Ray was executed on March 19, Anthony on March 28.]
Monthly Action: March: Syria:

We signed a letter to send  by email to both the opposing sides in the Syrian conflict: the President of the National Coalition of Syrian Revolutionary and Opposition Forces and to the 
Permanent Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic to the UN. We urge the first to ensure that armed opposition groups under his control comply fully with their obligations under international humanitarian law and commit to respecting international human rights standards.
There are increasing reports of abuses being carried out against captured or injured members of government security forces and militias, journalists and other civilians.

We urge the second to demand that the Syrian authorities immediately put a stop to the use of cluster weapons and anti-personnel land mines in all circumstances, end the use of mortars,
artillery, free-fall unguided bombs in attacks on residential areas; treat all detainees humanely,
and ensure the protection of civilians during the conflict at all times, in conformity with Syria's obligations under international law.
.
A suggestion by AIUK that Groups  hold a vigil for Syria was not taken up. 

4.     AI CONSULTATION ON GLOBAL POLICY ON SEX WORKERS:
We continued our discussion on this from our last meeting and concluded it. The great majority of our Group, on a show of hands, were in favour of decriminalising consensual sex, bought or not, as it is part of the individual's freedom. Any trace of force is a crime. Sex workers are vulnerable. They will be loath to report any abuse to the police and the client can threaten to report the crime. Decriminalisation removes some of the stigma from sex work and workers can be seen as a social group with rights and responsibilities: paying tax on their income for example and having access to and encouragement towards medical checkups for sexually transmitted diseases. The criminalisation of the buyer of sexual services pushes them underground and sex workers are more at risk. AI should adopt a policy on buying or selling sexual services as the human rights of sex workers are often abused. Another point made was that sex workers should be free to operate in association for their joint protection and should not fall foul of the law prohibiting the organisation of a brothel.
[Feedback of the above has been sent to AIUK]
5     AIUK  AGM RESOLUTIONS:

As is our custom, we went through the resolutions which will be before the AIUK Conference and AGM in April, and took a position on them as guidance to Louise (Strange)  who will be our  representative there and cast our Group's 10 votes. The positions are taken as guidance and if resolutions are extensively amended, she is free to vote as she sees fit. There is so much material in the resolutions that it cannot be covered here and only the voting position in favour (yes) or against (no) is given.
Working Party A: Resolutions AI, A2, A3 refer to the global policy on sex workers. We vote yes to A1 (decriminalisation) and no to A2 and A3, the other options on sex work

Working Party B: B1 yes; B2 yes; B3 no; B4 no (yes if part 1 omitted); B5 and B6 yes but see what happens on the day.
Working Party C: All resolutions in this working party are proposed by the AIUK Board and deal with internal matters. We felt that all could be supported: therefore C1, C2, C3, C4,  C5 all yes.
Working Party D: D1 yes; D2 no; D3 yes; D4 don't vote; D5 yes;  D6 no.

Thanks to Louise for representing us and best wishes to her for an enjoyable and fruitful conference.
6.    MISCELLANEOUS:
.... Our May meeting (May 14) is now firmly booked for our Guatemala presentations evening,
at which Georgia Booth (AIUK Guatemala Country Co-ordinator) and Louise (Strange) will talk about their recent experience of Guatemala.

.... The April meeting will be a mini-AGM. Penny presented our accounts for 2013 at our February meeting. There will be consideration of appointment of officers: the Chair rota,

the Secretary, the Treasurer, the Media Officer. The Group planning pack in which AIUK  outlines which campaigns are open to us in 2014 has been  received and will be circulated before the meeting. Please be thinking about holding office and taking on looking after a campaign.

  7.     NEXT MEETING:   On Wednesday  April 9 at 8 pm at the Friends' Meeting House, 7 Upper Lattimore Road, St Albans AL1 3UD.
CHARITY PREVIEW

of  Arms and the Man by G.B. Shaw

Abbey Theatre Studio on June 17th 2014 at 8 pm. Proceeds to Amnesty International.

Booking Form

Name ...................................................................................................................

Address:.........................................................................................................................................

Tel No ...........................................

Email Address: ........................................................................................................

No of tickets at £10 each:    ...............................................

Please send this slip and payment to 
Penny Williams, Group Treasurer, at 2 Althorp Road, St Albans, Herts AL1 3PW.

tel  01727  868367

Cheques payable to St Albans Amnesty International Group.
Please enclose a stamped and addressed envelope.

###########################################################################

Group Annual Subscriptions Jan-Dec 2014: £7.50 waged; £3.50 unwaged    

 Name…………………...................................                             tel no……………………….  

 E-mail…………………….......................................................

 Address …………………………………………………………………………………………...       

Please delete as appropriate:  I am happy to receive my minutes via e-mail    

 I am not happy to receive my minutes via e-mail   
Please send your subscription to Penny Williams, Group Treasurer, at 2 Althorp  Road, St Albans, Herts ALI 3PW. Cheques payable to St Albans Amnesty International Group
